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Mr. President,

Thailand commends the progress made by Kyrgyzstan since its first review, particularly the adoption of the new Constitution in 2010 with significant provisions on human rights. 
We also welcome Kyrgyzstani efforts to ratify a number of international human rights instruments which guarantee the fundamental rights of the populations as well as the protection of vulnerable groups. We look forward to Kyrgyzstan’s ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities in the near future. 
Thailand notes with appreciation the legislative reform to ensure gender equality and to protect the victims of domestic violence. However, early marriage, bride-kidnapping and violence against women persist. Thailand recommends Kyrgyzstan to continue its effort in combatting violence against women by, inter alia, raising awareness of the victims’ rights, increasing public understanding to avoid social exclusion of the victims and empowering women and girls by enhancing access to education.

We also observe the growing number of teenage pregnancy and the low awareness of reproductive health and family planning. We recommend Kyrgyzstan to improve reproductive health education and access to adequate health care and treatment for the HIV positive mothers to prevent the mother to child transmission.
With Thailand’s experience in eliminating the HIV infections from mother to child, we would like to extend our support and offer assistance to the Government of Kyrgyzstan through experience sharing in this regard.
I thank you, Mr. President. 
